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DATES TO REMEMBER                                                  TUESDAY, 4th DECEMBER 2018 

DECEMBER 

10 Community Links Afternoon 

Tea 

11 YR 6-7 Orientation Day  

12 Carols Evening  

13 Parent Helpers Morning Tea  

17 YR 6 Graduation Practice 

9am - 1:30pm                                

YR 6 Graduation Evening  

19 LT2 Wombat Bend              

LT3 SPLASH                                                   

LT4 Funfields 

20 Meet the 2019 Teacher  

21 Last Day Term 4                             

1:30pm Dismissal 

2019 TERM DATES  

   Term 1: 31st January ï 5th April (10 weeks) 

   Term 2: 23rd April ï 28th June (10 weeks) 

   Term 3: 15th July ï 20th September (10 weeks) 

   Term 4:  7th October- 20th December (11 weeks) 

óRAINBOW ALLEYô EARLY YEARS CORRIDOR UPDATE 

TRADITIONS  

Traditions matter. They represent great value in our culture and help form the foundation of our families and 
society. They remind us that we are part of a history that defines our past, shapes who we are today and 
who we are likely to become in the future. Traditions contribute a sense of comfort and belonging. They bring 
families, friends, neighbours and communities together. Traditions reinforce values, including faith, integrity, 
personal and collective responsibly, a strong work ethic and compassion. Traditions provide opportunities to 
say óthank youô or óI love youô. Traditions produce opportunities to create lasting memories for our families 
and friends. They keep us grounded and focused. Traditions are constant. In our busy lives, they provide  
opportunities to live in the moment, slow down, appreciate and express gratitude for all the good things in 
our lives. It is important to ópass the torchô of family traditions, to impart a sense of continuity and love.                  
Family traditions are valuable experiences for raising children because they instil values and contribute to 
developing close family ties and a sense of belonging. 
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CHRISTMAS CAROLS COMMUNITY NIGHT WEDNESDAY 12th DECEMBER  

We are well underway with our preparations for the Christmas Carols. 

If you havenôt already done so, please mark this date in your diary as it is one of our               
favourite annual whole school events. Please be aware that this is a smoke, alcohol and 
drug free event.   

REMINDER: PARENT SESSIONS WEDNESDAY 5th AND FRIDAY 7th DECEMBER   
BEGINNING SCHOOLS PROGRAM 

Findon Primary School conducts a Beginning Schools Transition Program (BSP) over ten sessions for those             
children leaving kinder and commencing their primary education. This program is a vital component of ensuring 
our new students make a smooth transition to the beginning of their formal education. During the transition                  
program, our new students have the opportunity to familiarise themselves with their new school environment, meet 
many of the staff they will be interacting with and experience some of the structures and programs they will               
encounter next year. We welcome parents to our two Parent Information Session in the Library from 9.15 till 10.45. 
These sessions cover Readiness for School, Positive Transitioning to School, Write to Read Program and 
School Nurse. It is also an opportunity to get to know other parents and families for 2019, over a cuppa. 
Look forward to seeing you there. 

Å Provide care and support by tuning into childrenôs needs. Show you are willing to listen and take childrenôs                 
feelings into consideration. 

Å Help children to develop social skills by providing coaching and teaching them to think through and solve the 

TRANSITION 

Starting primary school is a major milestone for children and their parents, marking the 
start of a new phase of life for both. The transition to school is an experience that starts 
well before, and extends far beyond, your childôs first day. Your child may start school 
after going to kindergarten or child care or they may not have attended any formal service 
before going to school. All children will have developed a range of skills and abilities that will form the basis of 
their positive school experiences. As well as transition into Foundation we acknowledge the challenge our                  
students face when entering the next year level of their schooling, and as such provide them with a óMeet the 
Teacherô transition session on Thursday 20th  December 2018. 

KIDSMATTER ï CHILDRENôS SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT         

Learning social values  

Childrenôs ability to understand others and take their needs and views into account develops over time. Young 
children are naturally self-focussed. They often play beside, rather than with, other children and tend to think that 
everyone sees things the same way that they do. In early primary school children learn that others may see 
things differently from them. Then, as their thinking skills develop, children are more able to understand another 
personôs point of view, and, finally, to appreciate multiple ways of looking at the same event or situation.  

Teaching children how to put themselves in someone elseôs shoes, helps them to relate better to others and 
manage conflict more effectively. It promotes caring, respect and fairness. Research shows that children who 
have learned to value others are more likely to include and appreciate children who are different from them or 
who are viewed negatively by others. General principles for supporting childrenôs social development: 

Childrenôs earliest and most extensive learning about social relationships occurs in the family. Parents and carers 
can support positive social development when they treat children with respect and consideration and encourage 
children to be similarly respectful in all their relationships.  

Å Ask questions that encourage children to put themselves in someone elseôs shoes. Questions like óHow would 
you feel ifé?ô help children learn skills for perspective taking. Asking questions in a supportive way helps                 
children to think through situations and encourages them to take othersô feelings and perspectives into account.  

CLASS STRUCTURE FOR 2019 

The formation of classes for next year is almost complete, and like Santa, teachers will be checking them twice 
before they are finalised. There will be 18 classes in 2019. 

EARLY YEARS:                                       MIDDLE YEARS 

3 x Foundation                                          5 x Year 3/ 4 

5 x Year 1/ 2                                             5 x Year 5/ 6 

 

Teachers will be allocated to classes once the student lists are finalised. 



 

 

PARENT HELPERS & VOLUNTEERSô THANK YOU MORNING TEA - REMINDER 

Throughout the year there are many parents and community members who give their time and contribute to the 
life of the school enriching the programs and environment available to our students. We would like to express our 
appreciation and thanks to all those who have assisted in so many ways this year. We are holding a Volunteer 
and Parent Helpersô Morning Tea at Findon on Thursday 13th December at 11am to express our thanks.  

2019 BOOKLIST / ESSENTIAL STUDENT LEARNING RESOURCES 

School Council has determined that the cost for the Essential Educational Resources for 2019 will be $225.00. 
The Department of Education and Training (DET) provides funding through the Student Resource Package. This 
means that we receive bulk funding for the cost of the schoolôs educational programs. The funding covers staff 
salaries, professional development, building maintenance, cleaning and sanitation supplies, energy,                          
administration and contributions to our educational programs. Findon Primary School finds additional income from 
sources such as fundraising and the hire of school facilities to external organisations. However, these funds do 
not meet the costs of the quality education programs we wish to provide for your children. Findon Primary School 
makes every effort to keep the cost and number of items that need to be purchased to a minimum. We also try to 
ensure that the costs are affordable for all parents. While payment is not required until the start of the 2019 
school year we would greatly appreciate completed and returned forms by Friday 14th December 2018. Payment 
and collection day for Book Box will be on 29th January 2019. A school stationery pack will only be received upon 
payment.  

I leave you with the following words to ponderé 

A Little Poem to reinforce the Home School Partnership 

 

I dreamed I stood in a studio 

And watched two sculptors there 

The clay they used was a young childôs mind 

And they fashioned her with care. 

 

One was a teacher, the tools she used 

Were books and music and art 

One was a parent with guiding hands 

And a gentle loving heart 

 

Day after day the teacher toiled 

With a touch that was deft and sure, 

While the parent laboured by her side 

And polished and smothered it oôer 

 

And when at last their task was done, 

They were proud of what they had wrought 

For the things they had moulded into the child 

Could neither be sold or bought. 

 

And each agreed they would have failed 

If they had worked alone, 

For behind the parent stood the school, 

And behind the teacher, the home 

 

Have a great week everyone 

Paula Cosgrave 

Principal 



CANBERRA CAMP 2019  

TOUR DATE:  Monday 25 th February till Friday 1 ST March 2019  

COST:  $680 

Please ensure that regular payments are made over the course of the term. We suggest the                      

following payment plan to guide you to full payment by the end of Term 4.  

Positions available 

for 2019 

 

End Week 3   26/10/2018   $150 

 End Week 5   09/11/2018   $120 

 End Week 7   23/11/2018   $120 

 End week 9   07/12/2018   $120 

 End Week 10   14/12/2018   $120 
                         $680 

 

The balance of the tour payment must be paid in full by FRIDAY 14TH DECEMBER, 2018.  

Should you wish to discuss this any further, please do not hesitate to call the school on 9404 1362.  

 

EVELYNE MURRAY      

Canberra Tour Co -ordinator.    




